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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your application on its merits.  A three-

member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

22 March 2024.  The names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, to include the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel 

and Readiness regarding equity, injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo). 

 

You enlisted in the U.S. Navy and began a period of active duty on 4 May 1988.  Upon entry onto 

active duty, you admitted to illegal use of a controlled substance while in the Delayed Entry 

Program, but a waiver was not required.  You tested positive for drug abuse at boot camp and, on 

17 May 1988, you were placed in the drug urinalysis surveillance program and tested on a regular 

basis during the remainder of your assignment. 

 

From 15 May 1991 until 21 June 1991, you attended Level III treatment as you were diagnosed as 

alcohol dependent and, during treatment, you received additional diagnoses of cannabis abuse.  

After completion of treatment, you received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for drunk and 

disorderly conduct on 23 October 1991.  Then, on 31 January 1992, you received your second 

NJP for wrongful use of marijuana.  Consequently, the Commanding Officer (CO) notified you 

for administrative separation for misconduct drug abuse and you elected to have an administrative 

discharge board (ADB) hear your case.  On 6 March 1992, the ADB found misconduct and 






